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June 23, 2025 
 
Dear Smithtown School Community, 
 
As I am sure you are very well aware, we will have several days this week with temperatures well above 
normal. Our schools will remain open, but we will take all reasonable precautions to provide for a 
comfortable school environment for the students and our staff. With that in mind, the district will be 
limiting outdoor activities for the next few days. We will be sure to provide our students and staff with 
ample water breaks. We will also be maximizing the use of air conditioned spaces to the greatest extent 
possible. 
 
Regarding air conditioning, the district is in the process of planning to update our heating, ventilation 
and air conditioning (HVAC) systems district-wide. The cost of this work is expected to be significant, 
so district-wide HVAC upgrades would only be feasible through a voter-approved bond issue. Prior to 
this, the district will utilize the services of engineers to perform electrical and mechanical capacity 
studies for all twelve instructional buildings in order to have a thorough understanding of the scope of 
the work involved, including the projected costs. 
 
Should you have specific questions regarding an activity or an event at your child’s school, please 
contact the principal. 

 
Sincerely, 

​       ​  
Mark Secaur, Ed.D.       
Superintendent ​      

 

 


